
  Teacher: Core English Honors 9  Year:   2013-14  
  Course: English Honors 9  Month:   All Months  
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Diagnostic - Your starting point for English 9 ~  Grammar and writing activities and diagnostic tests for baseline ability. 
 

Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments Lessons Reporting Category Standards 

How do grammar 
skills tie into one's 
success in the 
English classroom? 
 
Why is 
understanding 
grammar important 
to building writing 
skills? 
 
How does an 
expansive vocabulary 
help us understand 
and comprehend 
more of the world 
around us? 
 
 
  

Diagnostic grammar 
and writing activities 
using Pearson 
Literature series 
(both online and 
regular text). 
 
Diagnostic 
vocabulary activities 
using Sadlier Oxford 
vocabulary series or 
Membean online 
vocabulary learning.   
 
  

Define and identify 8 
parts of speech. 
 
Utilize pre-writing 
strategies to develop 
a formal essay. 
 
Write a multi-
paragraph essay 
using paragraph 
development, 
specified thesis 
statement, 
transitions, and a 
conclusion. 
 
Revise writing to 
reflect proper 
mechanics, sentence 
structure, grammar, 
and writing 
functions.  

Diagnostic Writing 
8/31/2013 
Diagnostic Grammar 
worksheets 
8/31/2013 
Diagnostic 
Vocabulary 
worksheets and tests 
8/31/2013  

  Vocabulary 
Grammar 
Writing 
  

C.E.2.1-Revise writing 
to improve style, 
meaning, word choice, 
and sentence variety. 
C.E.2.1.1-Use a variety 
of sentence structures. 
C.E.3.1.1-Spell all 
words correctly. 
C.E.3.1.3-Punctuate 
correctly (e.g., use 
commas, semicolons, 
quotation marks, and 
apostrophes correctly). 
C.E.3.1.4-Demonstrate 
correct grammar and 
usage (e.g., verb and 
pronoun form and 
agreement, modifiers 
and transitions, word 
order and syntax).  
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Independent Reading Project  
 

Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments Lessons Reporting Category Standards 

Why should we 
recognize the 
struggles and 
triumphs of those 

Choose a current 
young adult literature 
to read that fits 
within the parameters 

Reading, 
summarizing and 
interpreting a 
contemporary young 

Final project- 
summarize novel, 
interpret, create 
project 9/30/2013 

  Independent Reading 
Reading 
Comprehension 
  

CC.1.3.9-10.K-Range of 
Reading ~ Read and 
comprehend literary 
fiction on grade level, 



e 
r 

who've come before 
us? 
 
How can one gain 
sight about life 
through literature? 
 
How does reading 
literature and writing 
about it help us 
understand more 
about our own lives? 
 
How does our 
literacy and 
vocabulary help us to 
communicate more 
effectively? 
  

given (page length, 
reading level, 
publishing date). 
 
Define genre of 
novel with above 
listed information, 
and get approval 
from teacher.  

adult novel. 
 
Defining conflict, 
plot and theme 
within the notel.  

Writing assessment 
of novel 9/30/2013  

reading independently 
and proficiently.  

The Outsiders  
 

Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments Lessons Reporting Category Standards 

How can one gain 
insight about life 
through personal 
experiences? 
 
How do these 
experiences mold 
who we become? 
 
How does reading 
fiction help us to 
understand more 
about our own lives? 
 

Read novel The 
Outsiders  
 
Read Robert Frost's 
poetry 
 
  

Reading and 
interpreting literature 
 
Analyze static and 
dynamic characters.  

Final Exam 
9/30/2013 
Personal essay from 
characters point of 
view or poster 
project 9/30/2013 
Checking for 
understanding 
throughout unit 
9/30/2013  

  Comprehension and 
Reading skills 
  

  



How does our 
literacy and 
vocabulary help us to 
communicate more 
effectively? 
What is a stereotype? 
 
How are stereotypes 
both harmful and 
helpful?  
 
How does personal 
experience of an 
author factor in to the 
story content?  
Vocabulary ~  Vocabulary Workshop - Sadlier Oxford Level D 

 

Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments Lessons Reporting Category Standards 

How does expanding 
your vocabulary 
improve your reading 
and writing abilities? 
 
How can a sentence 
help define an 
unknown word?  

Units from Sadlier-
Oxford Vocabulary 
Workshop Level D 
or Membean online 
vocabulary site.  

20 words per unit.  Vocabulary 
workbook pages 
9/30/2013 
Vocabulary Test 
9/30/2013  

  Vocabulary 
Grammar 
Writing   
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Sir Gawain and the Green Knight ~  Pre-reading for The Odyssey 
 

Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments Lessons Reporting Category Standards 

What defines a hero? 
 
What traits does a 
hero possess? 
 
What is the 
significance of the 

Read "Sir Gawain 
and the Green 
Knight". 
 
Wrte a 
comparison/contrast 
paper focusing on 

Reading and 
understanding 
literature 
 
Relate themes and 
concepts of Sir 
Gawain and the 

Critical Response 
10/31/2013 
Checking for 
comprehension and 
understanding 
10/31/2013  

      



hero and the quest to 
the culture which 
nurtures it? 
 
How has the concept 
of a hero changed 
based on time period 
and culture? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
How does 
understanding Greek 
Mythology help us 
understand other 
literary works from 
the same time 
period? 
  

protagonist and 
antagonists. 
 
  

Green Knight to the 
Odyssey. 
 
Develop 
comprehension, 
fluency, and critical 
reading skills. 
 
Analyze and evaluate 
elements of fiction 
such as plot, conflict, 
characterization, 
setting, and theme. 
 
Compare and 
contrast protagonist 
and antagonists in 
epic works. 
 
 
Evaluate literature 
using analysis 
questions. 
 
 
 
 
  

              
              
              
              
The Odyssey (through December)  

 

Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments Lessons Reporting Category Standards 

What defines a hero? Watch Percy Jackson Reading and Critical Response   Reading   



 
What traits does a 
hero possess? 
 
What is the 
significance of the 
hero and the quest to 
the culture which 
nurtures it? 
 
How has the concept 
of a hero changed 
based on time period 
and culture? 
 
 
 
 
 
  

movie. 
 
Complete Greek 
Mythology web hunt 
which focuses on 
reading stories about 
the main gods and 
goddesses as well as 
Greek history. 
 
Read The Odyssey. 
 
Compare and 
contrast the 
protagonists from the 
two stories. 
 
Write a narrative. 
 
Create a visual and 
dramatic 
representation of a 
Greek God or 
Goddess.  

understanding 
literature 
 
 
Develop 
comprehension, 
fluency, and critical 
reading skills. 
 
Analyze and evaluate 
elements of fiction 
such as plot, conflict, 
characterization, 
setting, and theme. 
 
Compare and 
contrast protagonist 
and antagonists in 
epic works. 
 
Evaluate literature 
using analysis 
questions. 
 
Write in first person. 
 
Read non-fiction 
information about the 
Greek Gods and 
Goddesses from 
reliable websites. 
 
  

10/31/2013 
Checking for 
comprehension and 
understanding 
10/31/2013 
The Cyclops-rewrite 
the story of The 
Cyclops through the 
eyes of Polyphemus. 
10/31/2013  

Comprehension 
Writing 
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The Odyssey (through December)  
 

Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments Lessons Reporting Category Standards 

What defines a hero? 
 
What traits does a 
hero possess? 
 
What is the 
significance of the 
hero and the quest to 
the culture which 
nurtures it? 
 
How has the concept 
of a hero changed 
based on time period 
and culture? 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Read The Odyssey. 
 
Compare and 
contrast the 
protagonists from the 
two stories. 
 
Write a narrative. 
 
Create a visual and 
dramatic 
representation of a 
Greek God or 
Goddess.  

Reading and 
understanding 
literature 
 
 
Develop 
comprehension, 
fluency, and critical 
reading skills. 
 
Analyze and evaluate 
elements of fiction 
such as plot, conflict, 
characterization, 
setting, and theme. 
 
Compare and 
contrast protagonist 
and antagonists in 
epic works. 
 
Evaluate literature 
using analysis 
questions. 
 
Write in first person. 
 
Read non-fiction 
information about the 
Greek Gods and 
Goddesses from 
reliable websites. 

Critical Response 
11/30/2013 
Checking for 
comprehension and 
understanding 
11/30/2013 
The Cyclops-rewrite 
the story of The 
Cyclops through the 
eyes of Polyphemus. 
11/30/2013  

  Reading 
Comprehension 
Writing 
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The Odyssey (through December)  
 

Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments Lessons Reporting Category Standards 

What defines a hero? 
 
What traits does a 
hero possess? 
 
What is the 
significance of the 
hero and the quest to 
the culture which 
nurtures it? 
 
How has the concept 
of a hero changed 
based on time period 
and culture? 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Read The Odyssey. 
 
Compare and 
contrast the 
protagonists from the 
two stories. 
 
Write a narrative. 
 
Create a visual and 
dramatic 
representation of a 
Greek God or 
Goddess.  

Reading and 
understanding 
literature 
 
 
Develop 
comprehension, 
fluency, and critical 
reading skills. 
 
Analyze and evaluate 
elements of fiction 
such as plot, conflict, 
characterization, 
setting, and theme. 
 
Compare and 
contrast protagonist 
and antagonists in 
epic works. 
 
Evaluate literature 
using analysis 
questions. 
 
Write in first person. 
 

Critical Response 
12/31/2013 
Checking for 
comprehension and 
understanding 
12/31/2013 
The Cyclops-rewrite 
the story of The 
Cyclops through the 
eyes of Polyphemus. 
12/31/2013  

  Reading 
Comprehension 
Writing 
  

  



Read non-fiction 
information about the 
Greek Gods and 
Goddesses from 
reliable websites. 
 
  

              
              
              
              
Mandatory Independent Reading Novel ~  Novel to prepare for the unit with To Kill a Mockingbird. 

 

Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments Lessons Reporting Category Standards 

Why is it important 
to study the Civil 
Rights Movement in 
our nation? 
 
What impact did 
race/religion/color 
have on every day 
lives in the 1920s - 
1960s? 
 
How do cultural 
biases harm society? 
 
Why is it important 
to stand up for what 
is morally correct? 
 
 
  

Read Lay That 
Trumpet in Our 
Hands. 
 
Read historical 
background 
information provided 
by teacher on 
Moodle Classroom. 
 
Complete section 
reviews on Moodle 
Classroom. 
 
Participate in Moodle 
Classroom forums. 
 
Complete reading 
journal on Edublog.  

Read independently 
for fluency and 
comprehension. 
 
Annotate novel 
during reading. 
 
Identify important 
passages. 
 
Define and identify 
characters, setting, 
theme, plot, and 
conflict. 
 
Research details on 
historical events 
mentioned within the 
novel's plot. 
 
Analyze themes and 
events. 

Student forums 
12/31/2013 
During reading 
activities on Moodle 
12/31/2013 
Final test 
12/31/2013  

  Reading 
Comprehension and 
Writing  

CC.1.3.9-10.K-Range of 
Reading ~ Read and 
comprehend literary 
fiction on grade level, 
reading independently 
and proficiently. 
CC.1.4.9-10.M-
Narrative ~ Write 
narratives to develop 
real or imagined 
experiences or events. 
CC.1.4.9-10.Q.1-Use 
parallel structure. 
CC.1.4.9-10.Q.2-Use 
various types of phrases 
and clauses to convey 
meaning and add variety 
and interest. 
CC.1.4.9-10.U-
Technology and 
Publication ~ Use 
technology, including 



 
Connect historical 
research with first 
person perspective 
from novel. 
 
 
  

the Internet, to produce, 
publish, and update 
individual or shared 
writing products, taking 
advantage of 
technology's capacity to 
link to other information 
and to display 
information flexibly and 
dynamically. 
CC.1.4.9-10.W-
Credibility, Reliability, 
and Validity of Sources 
~ Gather relevant 
information from 
multiple authoritative 
print and digital sources, 
using advanced searches 
effectively; assess the 
usefulness of each 
source in answering the 
research question; 
integrate information 
into the text selectively 
to maintain the flow of 
ideas, avoiding 
plagiarism and 
following a standard 
format for citation.   
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To Kill A Mockingbird (thru February)  
 

Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments Lessons Reporting Category Standards 

What distinguishes a 
novel from other 
literary genres? 
What is prejudice? 

Novel: To Kill A 
Mockingbird -Harper 
Lee 
Writing process for 

Analyze and evaluate 
literature 
Organize and 
describe research of 

Expository Essay 
1/31/2014 
Social Justice Project 
1/31/2014 

Research 
Research 
Essential Questions 
Essential Questions 

  CC.1.4.9-10.E.2-
Establish and maintain a 
formal style and 
objective tone while 



What is courage? 
What are the benefits 
of education? 
 
 
What is justice? 
In what ways does 
discrimination still 
exist in today's 
society? 
What is an 
expository essay? 
What can I do to 
increase education, 
understanding, and 
celebration of 
differences in my 
school community? 
How often do 
injustices occur in 
our court systems 
today and how can 
they be avoided?  

Expository Essay: 
Brainstorming, 
Outlining, Drafting, 
Editing, 
Conferencing 
Character 
Development  

specific topic 
Read independently 
Compose expository 
essay 
Listen to others read 
Identify and discuss 
pertinent issues 
raised by literature 
Assess how a 
character changes 
and grows 
throughout the 
literature  

Reading quizzes 
1/31/2014 
To Kill A 
Mockingbird Test- 
Character 1/31/2014 
Analytical and 
Critical Questions 
1/31/2014 
Research Project 
1/31/2014  

Independent Reading 
Independent Reading 
Group Reading 
Group Reading 
Character Analysis 
Character Analysis  

attending to the norms 
of the discipline in 
which they are writing. 
CC.1.4.9-10.G-
Opinion/Argumentative 
~ Write arguments to 
support claims in an 
analysis of substantive 
topics. 
CC.1.4.9-10.Q.1-Use 
parallel structure. 
CC.1.4.9-10.Q.2-Use 
various types of phrases 
and clauses to convey 
meaning and add variety 
and interest. 
CC.1.4.9-10.U-
Technology and 
Publication ~ Use 
technology, including 
the Internet, to produce, 
publish, and update 
individual or shared 
writing products, taking 
advantage of 
technology's capacity to 
link to other information 
and to display 
information flexibly and 
dynamically.  
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To Kill A Mockingbird (thru February)  
 

Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments Lessons Reporting Category Standards 

What distinguishes a 
novel from other 
literary genres? 

Novel: To Kill A 
Mockingbird -Harper 
Lee 

Analyze and evaluate 
literature 
Organize and 

Expository Essay 
2/28/2014 
Social Justice Project 

Research 
Research 
Essential Questions 

  CC.1.4.9-10.E.2-
Establish and maintain a 
formal style and 



r 
y 

What is prejudice? 
What is courage? 
What are the benefits 
of education? 
 
 
What is justice? 
In what ways does 
discrimination still 
exist in today's 
society? 
What is an 
expository essay? 
What can I do to 
increase education, 
understanding, and 
celebration of 
differences in my 
school community? 
How often do 
injustices occur in 
our court systems 
today and how can 
they be avoided?  

Writing process for 
Expository Essay: 
Brainstorming, 
Outlining, Drafting, 
Editing, 
Conferencing 
Character 
Development  

describe research of 
specific topic 
Read independently 
Compose expository 
essay 
Listen to others read 
Identify and discuss 
pertinent issues 
raised by literature 
Assess how a 
character changes 
and grows 
throughout the 
literature  

2/28/2014 
Reading quizzes 
2/28/2014 
To Kill A 
Mockingbird Test- 
Character 2/28/2014 
Analytical and 
Critical Questions 
2/28/2014 
Research Project 
2/28/2014  

Essential Questions 
Independent Reading 
Independent Reading 
Group Reading 
Group Reading 
Character Analysis 
Character Analysis  

objective tone while 
attending to the norms 
of the discipline in 
which they are writing. 
CC.1.4.9-10.G-
Opinion/Argumentative 
~ Write arguments to 
support claims in an 
analysis of substantive 
topics. 
CC.1.4.9-10.Q.1-Use 
parallel structure. 
CC.1.4.9-10.Q.2-Use 
various types of phrases 
and clauses to convey 
meaning and add variety 
and interest. 
CC.1.4.9-10.U-
Technology and 
Publication ~ Use 
technology, including 
the Internet, to produce, 
publish, and update 
individual or shared 
writing products, taking 
advantage of 
technology's capacity to 
link to other information 
and to display 
information flexibly and 
dynamically.  
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Romeo and Juliet (thru April)  
 

Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments Lessons Reporting Category Standards 

Why does William 
Shakespeare's Romeo 

Plot line structure 
 

Identify the 5 
essential elements of 

Mini-Research 
project on 

      



and Juliet still 
continue to influence 
literature and cultures 
after more than 400 
years? 
 
What effect do 
consequences have 
on our decision 
making processes?  
 
How do our decision 
making strategies 
mature as we get 
older? 
 
 
  

Literary Elements 
such as: 
A.  Dramatic Irony 
B.  Tragic Hero 
C.  Soliloquy 
D.  Aside 
E.  Sonnet 
F.  Iambic 
pentameter 
G.  Blank verse 
 
Elizabethan England 
history 
Read aloud 
William Shakespeare 
biography 
  

a Shakespearian 
tragedy 
Identify literary 
techniques used by a 
certain author 
Analyze literary 
techniques used in 
literature 
Recognize the 
relationship between 
the work, author and 
the time period a 
work was written in 
Read iambic 
pentameter and 
Shakespearean verse 
with fluency. 
  

Elizabethan 
Literature 3/31/2014 
Shakespeare 
biography worksheet 
3/31/2014 
Plot line analysis 
3/31/2014 
Paraphrasing and 
focus questions 
3/31/2014 
Quizzes and tests 
3/31/2014  
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Romeo and Juliet (thru April)  
 

Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments Lessons Reporting Category Standards 

Why does William 
Shakespeare's Romeo 
and Juliet still 
continue to influence 
literature and cultures 
after more than 400 
years? 
 
What effect do 
consequences have 
on our decision 
making processes?  
 
How do our decision 
making strategies 

Plot line structure 
 
Literary Elements 
such as: 
A.  Dramatic Irony 
B.  Tragic Hero 
C.  Soliloquy 
D.  Aside 
E.  Sonnet 
F.  Iambic 
pentameter 
G.  Blank verse 
 
Elizabethan England 
history 

Identify the 5 
essential elements of 
a Shakespearian 
tragedy 
Identify literary 
techniques used by a 
certain author 
Analyze literary 
techniques used in 
literature 
Recognize the 
relationship between 
the work, author and 
the time period a 
work was written in 

Mini-Research 
project on 
Elizabethan 
Literature 4/30/2014 
Shakespeare 
biography worksheet 
4/30/2014 
Plot line analysis 
4/30/2014 
Paraphrasing and 
focus questions 
4/30/2014 
Quizzes and tests 
4/30/2014  

      



mature as we get 
older? 
 
 
  

Read aloud 
William Shakespeare 
biography 
  

Read iambic 
pentameter and 
Shakespearean verse 
with fluency. 
  

 

M 
a 
y 

Short Story and Poetry  
 

Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments Lessons Reporting Category Standards 

LITERATURE: 
How does an author 
use characterization 
to reveal elements of 
a character in a short 
story? 
 
How do short stories 
expand our 
perception of life? 
How do short stories 
reflect the time 
period in which they 
are written? 
Why do we read 
short stories?  
What is poetry? 
 
How does 
communication 
through poetry 
change our 
perception of the 
world around us? 
 
  

Poetry writing 
activities (various 
themes and formats) 

Short Stories and 
Poetry (sample listing) 

• Robert 
Frost's "The 
Road Not 
Taken" 

• Emily 
Dickinson's 
"Hope is a 
Thing with 
Feathers" and 
"We never 
know how 
high we are" 

• Langston 
Hughes' 
"Dream 
Deferred" 
and 
"Dreams" 

• Jean de 
Sponde 

Read various short 
stories and poetry to 
discuss and 
understand literary 
devices such as plot, 
theme, and 24 other 
literary terms.  

Reading 5/31/2014 
Analyzing common 
themes 5/31/2014  

  Reading 
Comprehension 
Listening and 
Speaking 
  

CC.1.3.9-10.K-Range of 
Reading ~ Read and 
comprehend literary 
fiction on grade level, 
reading independently 
and proficiently. 
CC.1.4.9-10.E.1-Use 
precise language and 
domain-specific 
vocabulary to manage 
the complexity of the 
topic. 
CC.1.4.9-10.M-
Narrative ~ Write 
narratives to develop 
real or imagined 
experiences or events. 
L.F.1.1-Use appropriate 
strategies to analyze an 
author's purpose and 
how it is achieved in 
literature. 
L.F.2.1-Use appropriate 
strategies to make and 
support interpretations 
of literature. 
L.F.2.2-Use appropriate 
strategies to compare, 



"Sonnet on 
Love XIII" 

• William 
Wordsworth'
s "I 
Wandered 
Lonely as a 
Cloud" 

• Lewis Carol's 
"Jabberwock
y" 

• William 
Shakespeare'
s "The Seven 
Ages of 
Man" 

• Walt 
Whitman's "I 
Hear 
American 
Singing" 

• Richard 
Connell's 
"The Most 
Dangerous 
Game" 

• James Hurst's 
"The Scarlet 
Ibis" 

• Maya 
Angelou's 
"New 
Directions" 

• Joan Aiken's 
"Sonata for 
Harp and 

analyze, and evaluate 
literary forms. 
L.F.2.3-Use appropriate 
strategies to compare, 
analyze, and evaluate 
literary elements. 
L.F.2.4-Use appropriate 
strategies to interpret 
and analyze the 
universal significance of 
literary fiction. 
L.F.2.5-Use appropriate 
strategies to identify and 
analyze literary devices 
and patterns in literary 
fiction.  



Bicycle" 
• Edgar Allan 

Poe's "The 
Cask of 
Amontillado" 

• Lady Bird 
Johnson's 
"from A 
White House 
Diary" 

• James 
Thurber's 
"The Secret 
Life of 
Walter 
Mitty" 

 
Poetry from textbook, 
supplemental texts, 
and internet sources 
 
Elements of the Short 
Story 
  

              
 

 

 


